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The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service has a new director. The Senate on 

Thursday confirmed Aurelia Skipwith, making her the first African American to 

lead the agency. 

As Wyoming Sen. John Barrasso made clear to fellow lawmakers on 

Thursday, he believes Skipwith is well qualified. 

“She has a degree in biology from Howard University, a degree in molecular 

genetics from Purdue University, and a law degree from the University of 

Kentucky,” Barrasso said. 

For the past few years Skipwith has served as the Interior Department’s 

deputy assistant secretary for fish, wildlife and parks. 

https://www.wyomingpublicmedia.org/post/senate-confirms-aurelia-skipwith-lead-us-fish-and-wildlife-service#stream/0
https://www.wyomingpublicmedia.org/people/mountain-west-news-bureau
https://www.wyomingpublicmedia.org/programs/mountain-west-news-bureau
https://www.wyomingpublicmedia.org/programs/natural-resources-energy
http://twitter.com/intent/tweet?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tinyurl.com%2Fuczwjhm&text=Senate%20Confirms%20Aurelia%20Skipwith%20To%20Lead%20U.S.%20Fish%20and%20Wildlife%20Service
http://facebook.com/sharer.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tinyurl.com%2Fuczwjhm&t=Senate%20Confirms%20Aurelia%20Skipwith%20To%20Lead%20U.S.%20Fish%20and%20Wildlife%20Service
https://plus.google.com/share?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tinyurl.com%2Fuczwjhm
mailto:?subject=Senate%20Confirms%20Aurelia%20Skipwith%20To%20Lead%20U.S.%20Fish%20and%20Wildlife%20Service&body=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tinyurl.com%2Fuczwjhm
https://www.epw.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/2019/12/senate-confirms-aurelia-skipwith-to-be-director-of-u-s-fish-and-wildlife-service


“In a field where diversity is sorely needed, it is encouraging to see a woman 

and person of color nominated to this important and prominent leadership 

position,” Dan Ashe, former FWS director under President Obama and 

current president and CEO of the Association of Zoos and Aquariums, said 

earlier this year. 

Though the mostly party-line vote of 52-39 reflects the stiff opposition 

Skipwith faced. In a letter addressed to senators, a few dozen conservation 

groups said Skipwith “undermined scientific integrity and the work of career 

scientists at the Service and circumvented the Endangered Species Act at 

the behest of the coal industry, putting numerous species at risk of 

extinction.”  

And they noted that since 1964, every FWS director has had a degree in 

fisheries or wildlife management, something that Skipwith lacks.  

Stephanie Kurose, of the Center for Biological Diversity, among the groups 

that opposed Skipwith, said, “She will now be in charge of setting the agenda 

for all endangered species protections, the National Wildlife Refuge System 

... So she has incredible power over the trajectory of where our country is 

going in saving biodiversity.” 

This story was produced by the Mountain West News Bureau, a collaboration 

between Wyoming Public Media, Boise State Public Radio in Idaho, KUER in 

Salt Lake City, KUNR in Nevada, the O’Connor Center for the Rocky 

Mountain West in Montana, and KRCC and KUNC in Colorado. 
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